TRAUMATIC SERVICE MEMBERS’ GROUP LIFE INSURANCE

Traumatic Service Members' Group Life Insurance (TSGLI) helps severely injured Soldiers through their time of need with a one-time payment. The amount varies depending on the injury, but it could be the difference that allows their family to be with them during recovery; helps them with unforeseen expenses; or gives them a financial head start on life after recovery.

TSGLI is an insurance program. It is bundled with Service Members' Group Life Insurance (SGLI) and an additional $1 has been added to the Soldier's SGLI premium to cover TSGLI. 

TSGLI is not meant to serve as an ongoing income replacement like some types of insurance-it's there to help the Soldier through the tough times that occur as the result of a traumatic injury. 
TSGLI is an entitlement that Wounded Warriors may receive if they are covered by Service members' Group Life Insurance (SGLI), and they sustain an injury that results in 15 days of continuous in-patient hospital care or certain severe losses, such as loss of a limb, sensory loss, blindness, severe burns, and inability to perform activities of daily living. All members of the uniformed services that have part-time or fulltime SGLI are automatically covered by TSGLI while the member is in service. TSGLI coverage will pay a benefit from $25,000 to $100,000 depending on eligibility and the severity of the loss resulting from traumatic injury.

Soldiers who incurred a qualifying traumatic injury may be eligible for TSGLI benefits. For more specific eligibility requirements, including information on retroactive eligibility, please visit the eligibility section.

After 1 December 2005, all Soldiers who are covered by SGLI are eligible for TSGLI coverage, regardless of where their qualifying traumatic injury occurred, however TSGLI claims require approval. Some parts of the claim form can only be completed by a healthcare provider. In addition, claim forms must be accompanied by documentation that supports the healthcare provider's evaluation of the Soldier's injury(ies). 


Note: TSGLI significantly revised its claim form as of 1 October 2006. If you have been working with the previous claim form, it is strongly suggested you download the new form and complete it instead. 


Website information about TSGLI is available at

www.insurance.va.gov/sgliSITE/tsgli/tsgli.htm 
www.dfas.mil/.../traumaticservicemembersgrouplifeinsurancetsgli.html__
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